Procedures for Maintaining Timesheets

The timesheet is a main financial document, which reflects the actual work time of project participants.  Individual grants are charged and paid on the basis of this document.  Also, the quarterly request for grant payments is made on the basis of the timesheet.

· As required in the Individual Letter of Agreement, each project participant must complete his/her own timesheet daily and in ink, reflecting either an eight-hour or four-hour work period.
· At the beginning of each quarter the project manager gives a timesheet form in a sole copy to each project participant. The project participant maintains a timesheet in a sole original copy, without any rough or other copies.  
· In case of an error, the timesheet should be corrected and not rewritten.  The method of correction is to cross out, make the correction, and sign your initials.  It is inadmissible to use correction fluid or eraser.

· The project participant calculates and personally enters the amount of days worked per month (in the column “Total”) and per quarter (in the column “Total for Quarter”).

· The project manager reviews the timesheet monthly, double-checks the total number of days worked, and signs the timesheet to verify his/her consent or makes written comments in case of discrepancy with indicated figures.

· In order to avoid arithmetic errors and discrepancies, it is recommended that both project manager and the accountant check the timesheets and requests for grant payments.

· If a participant is involved in several ISTC projects, he/she should keep a consolidated timesheet for all projects and show it for control at the request of ISTC representatives. 
· Timesheets for the project manager must be signed by his/her superior at the institute.

· During business trips grant payments are made only for working days during the week, not for weekends or holidays. 
· If during  external monitoring or audits the discrepancy between timesheets and grant payment requests is observed,  the SPM/PPM should initiate a refund of amount overpaid to ISTC or make additional payments (in case of project participants’ underpayment). The sources of these additional payments are project funds remaining, a delayed grants payment to PM /subPM or overhead as well.

Should you have questions about timesheets or other accounting matters, please do not hesitate to contact the Secretariat’s Audit Group in the Finance Office at the following numbers: 7-495-982- 3193 (Lyubov Smirnova), -3149 (Elena Rodina), -3223 (Irina Manga), -3151 (Olga Napol’skikh), or 7-495-798-1619 (Andrey Gavrilov).

